
 

Notice of Actions Taken by Ozone Transport Commission 

At Annual Public Meeting, June 15, 2021 
 

(June 15, 2021) Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Ozone Transport 

Commission (OTC) held its annual meeting via public webinar. This was a 

joint meeting with the Mid-Atlantic/Northeast Visibility Union (MANE-VU). 

The OTC members took the following actions during its public meeting: 

1. Accepted by unanimous voice vote with one abstention the meeting 

minutes from the previous November 18, 2020 annual OTC meeting.   

2. Adopted by roll call vote the OTC Resolution on Developing a 

Recommendation for Emissions Reductions from Municipal Waste 

Combustors.  

The OTC members cast the following votes: 

Connecticut Yes 

Delaware Yes 

District of Columbia Yes 

Maine Yes 

Maryland Yes 

Massachusetts Yes 

New Hampshire Yes 

New Jersey Yes 

New York Yes 

Pennsylvania Yes 

Rhode Island Yes 

Vermont Yes 

Virginia Yes 
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3. Adopted by roll call vote the joint OTC/MANE-VU Statement Regarding 

Expediting the Update of Control Techniques Guidelines and Alternative 

Control Techniques by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency. 

The OTC members cast the following votes: 

Connecticut Yes 

Delaware Yes 

District of Columbia Yes 

Maine Yes 

Maryland Yes 

Massachusetts Yes 

New Hampshire Yes 

New Jersey Yes 

New York Yes 

Pennsylvania Yes 

Rhode Island Yes 

Vermont Yes 

Virginia Yes 

[Note: A separate roll call vote was recorded for the MANE-VU members, 

who also adopted the joint statement by unanimous vote of the MANE-

VU members present during the vote.] 

4. Approved by unanimous voice vote the annual charge to the OTC Mobile 

Sources Committee. 

5. Approved by unanimous voice vote the annual charge to the OTC 

Stationary & Area Sources Committee. 

6. Accepted by unanimous voice vote the OTC FY2020 Final Audit Report. 

7. Elected Melanie Loyzim, ME DEP Commissioner, by unanimous voice vote 

as the OTC Treasurer/Secretary. This completed the succession of the 

new OTC officers who will serve for the next 12 months, effective 

immediately. 

# # # 


